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Brice has now been held for nearly five months somewhere in Chechnya. Since the last information leaflet there has also been very little news.

Le Quai d'Orsay affirm that there are no current leads on how long it will be before Brice is liberated. We have been assured that Brice is alive and in good health, which is good but obviously not enough ! Rumours circulate regarding his location, conditions of detention and the identity of his captors but these pieces of 'intelligence1 are evidently unable to be verified.

The Support Committee and Brice's family remain mobilised and have been involved in the following activities:

· 1st February : the family were received by Mr. Hubert Védrines, the French Foreign Minister. He undertook to start work arranging Brice’s liberation under the best possible conditions and brought up the case of the Toulousain hostage with Mr. Putin in Moscow.

-
5th February : the members of the support committee went to Montpellier for a day in order to inform the public and highlight the issue. This visit will be followed by other similar visits in other large towns around France, such as Bordeaux and Perpignan.

-
9th and 10th February : petitions were signed in the Café Rex.

-
16th February : a support concert was organised in the Café Rex, the biggest concert venue in central Toulouse. More than a thousand people attended to show their solidarity; in the face of this success, we envisage future shows of this type.

-
21st and 22nd February : members of the committee went to Paris to meet Enki Bilal, who agreed to design a leaflet which will be distributed all over France.

-
2nd - 31st March : an exhibition of Brice's work can be seen in Paris at the Maison des Photographes, 121 rue Vieille du Temple. The inauguration takes place on the 9th of March in the presence of famous sympathisers. Enki Bilal's leaflet will be revealed at this time as well.

-
Information boards have been erected in the majority of public areas in Toulouse.

The Support Committee is preparing a number of actions at national level, in collaboration primarily with Reporters Sans Frontières and the organisation of Toulouse Photographers, which we hope will accelerate Brice’s return.

Brice has now been held for 152 days in Chechnya.

